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Crossways 
 
                   The Newsletter of All Saints’ Episcopal Church, Johnson City, NY                                               May  2015 

                                                                                                                                             Vol. 63  No.4 
 

April 28, 2015 
Tuesday, Easter 4           

             
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
Which is more important: Christmas or Easter?  Or in theological language: the Incarnation or the 
Resurrection?  Admittedly this is a bit of a chicken-or-the-egg-type question.  But which is it?  For the 
Victorian author Charles Dickens, the answer was Christmas.  At the end of A Christmas Carol 
Scrooge says, "I will honour Christmas in my heart, and try to keep it all the year. I will live in the 
Past, the Present, and the Future.”  That is indeed an incredibly faithful promise to be generous and 
loving.  In fact it could be a summation of a number of our Baptismal promises. 
 
What would it mean to honor Easter in one’s heart and to keep it all year long?  Is it a faithful promise 
to be generous, loving and to live in hope of the resurrection?  I think so. A quick glimpse at the 
headlines makes it seem that death is all around us—earthquakes, terrorism, shootings.  It is vital that 
we all remember that we are “Easter People.”  Christ has defeated death.  Death is not the end but 
rather the beginning of eternal life in Christ.  Every Sunday we proclaim in the Eucharistic Prayer, in 
one form or another, “Christ has died.  Christ is risen.  Christ will come again.”  Having prayed the 
talk on Saturday night or Sunday morning, how we walk the talk the rest of week is how each of us 
honors Easter in one’s heart and keeps it all year long. 
 
The season of Easter (from Easter Sunday through to the Seventh of Easter—7 weeks) is about four 
times as long as the Season of Christmas (12 days—almost two weeks).  The “Liturgical Season 
Authorities” have deemed with good reason that Easter is the “Queen of Seasons.”  (I have never heard 
of there being a “King of Season.”)  Easter because of the resurrection trumps Christmas—always.  
God’s loving generosity is basis for the Resurrection’s gift of eternal life in Christ which gives us hope 
in the face of death.  This hope is the gift that each of us can give others in our community this Easter. 
 
Easter blessings, 

 
The Rev. Christine J. Day,  
Rector 
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April 23, 2015           
 
Dear Friends in Christ, 
 
As Bishop Adams has announced that he intends to resign as Diocesan Bishop on October 31, 2016, 
the Standing Committee of the Diocese of Central New York is tasked to appoint two vital committees 
to find his successor and transition the Diocese into a new episcopate by November, 2016: the 
Search/Nominating Committee and the Transition Committee.  
 
The Search and Transition process is expected to take 18 months and the Committees will be working 
intensely during this time.  As might be expected, the Search Committee will be most engaged in the 
first 12 months of the process and the Transition Committee will be most engaged in the last 12 
months of the process.  While both Committees will set their own meeting times and schedules, both 
Committees can expect to meet at least once a month during down times and as often as twice a month 
or weekly during peak times.  There will be a mandatory, initial overnight weekend retreat for all 
members of the Standing Committee, Search Committee and Transition Committee in mid-July. 
 
The Standing Committee is seeking a total of 26 individuals to serve on the two Committees.  While 
the Search Committee and the Transition Committee have different charges and duties, certain gifts 
and talents are needed for both: 

• Discernment—to evaluate and judge candidates and the process, to listen and share needs and 
ideas; 

• Dedication—to complete tasks and meet deadlines; 

• Team member—to have the ability to work well with others; 

• Communication—to Committee members, the Diocese and the public; 

• Proficient in Electronic Media—e-mail, social media and publication 
 
Below are two descriptions of the Committees and an Application/Nominating form.  
 
The Application/Nominating form is due electronically or by snail mail by  
Friday, May 8, 2015.   
 
Please send the form or any questions to scommitteediocny@aol.com or Standing Committee, 
Episcopal Diocese of Central NY, 1020 7th North Street, #200, Liverpool, NY 13088. 
 
Faithfully yours, 

 
 
The Rev. Christine Day 
President, Standing Committee 
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SEARCH COMMITTEE  
EPISCOPAL DIOCESE OF CENTRAL NEW YORK 

 
The role of the Search/Nominating Committee, which reports to the Standing Committee, is sharply 
focused on compiling a slate of candidates best suited for consideration as the next Bishop of The 
Episcopal Diocese of Central New York.  The Search Committee will be made up of 6 clergy and 6 lay 
members and a chairperson, for a total of 13.  These members will be appointed by the Standing 
Committee from the applications received by May 8, 2015. 
 
 It is hoped that the process to elect a new bishop will take approximately 18 months. While the Search 
Committee will set its own meeting times, it is expected that their work will take 12-15 months and 
will necessitate more than one meeting per month and perhaps weekly meetings at times. As part of the 
process, members of the Search/Nominating Committee, the Transition Committee and the Standing 
Committee will attend an initial overnight retreat in July, 2015, to prayerfully establish community and 
build teamwork. 
 
The duties of the Search/Nominating Committee include: 
 

• Attending a required retreat: overnight, in mid-July 2015, date TBA; 

• Establishing ground rules/procedures for the Search/Nominating process; 

• Deciding upon a diocesan-wide information-gathering process to survey the Diocese for its 
needs and expectations of the next Bishop.  i.e.: focus groups, written or electronic 
questionnaires, to ascertain the qualities desired for the next Bishop of the Diocese of Central 
New York and opinions regarding the desired direction of the Diocese in the immediate future; 

• Developing materials necessary to complete the task and conduct the survey of the Diocese, 
including meeting with clergy, leadership and laity;  

• Preparing and publishing a Profile of the Diocese of Central New York, often a DVD, 
compiled from the survey results, to help potential nominees learn about the Diocese and the 
expectations of a new bishop; 

• Deciding on a method for screening nominees: preparing preliminary and expanded 
questionnaires for the nominees; developing "Guidelines for Nominees;"  

• Soliciting names; learning to read the Church Deployment Office profiles and acquiring 
interviewing skills; 

• Following the first screening of applications, begin preparations for a presentation-of-nominees 
event, most likely "walkabouts" in 2-3 various locations around the diocese; 

• Conducting second screening, followed by visits to semi-final nominees; 

• Conducting third screening including background checks followed by announcement of slate 
and beginning of Petition Process by the Standing Committee; 

• Following the election at a Special Convention of the Diocese, responsible for thank-you letters 
to those not elected. 
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TRANSITION COMMITTEE 
EPISCOPAL DIOCESE OF CENTRAL NEW YORK 

 
The Transition Committee work begins with Bishop Adams’ resignation announcement, continues 
through the search process and the call for a Special Convention to elect a new Bishop, the election, 
the months between election and consecration, the consecration and accompanying events, the period 
of adjustment for the bishop-elect’s family, and the celebration of Bishop Adams’ ministry.  The 
Transition Committee, which reports to the Standing Committee, will be made up of 6 clergy and 6 lay 
members and a chairperson, for a total of 13.  These members will be appointed by the Standing 
Committee from the applications received by May 8, 2015. 
 
The Search and Transition process is expected to take 18 months.  As might be expected, the 
Transition Committee will be most engaged in the last 12 months of the process. The Transition 
Committee will set their own meeting times and schedules, but can expect to meet at least once a 
month during down times and as often as twice a month or weekly during peak times.  As part of the 
process, members of the Search/Nominating Committee, the Transition Committee and the Standing 
Committee will attend an initial overnight retreat in July to prayerfully establish community and build 
teamwork. 
 
The deadline to apply as a member of the Transition Committee is May 8, 2015. 

 
Transition Committee duties include but are not limited to: 

• Support and care for the retiring Bishop and all staff; 

• Attendance at the mid-July overnight retreat; 

• Communication as appropriate with diocesan groups and media regarding the transition; 

• Budget and expenses for Special Election Convention, Consecration and transition events; 

• Selection of site for Special Election Convention; 

• Logistical arrangements for Election Convention (conformance with Canonical requirements, 
spiritual content, housing, parking, meals, election logistics); 

• Support for bishop-elect and family (housing, calendar, letter of agreement; 

• Consecration (obtain Customary, select site, design service and support); 

• Written report to Standing Committee upon completion of the process.  
 

The Diocese of Central New York APPLICATION for  
The SEARCH Committee or The TRANSITION Committee 

Please fill out all information and use additional pages as neccessary.  

Completed application MUST BE SUBMITTED by May 8, 2015.   

 
Name: _______________________________________________________       � Lay     � Deacon     
� Priest  
Address: ___________________________________________ City: _______________ State: ______ 
Zip: ______ 
 

Email: _____________________________ Phone: __________________         � cell � home         
� office 
 

Parish: ______________________________ Town/City ____________________________________ 
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How long have you been at your parish? ____________________ 
 

 

I would like to serve on the  � Search      � Transition Committee     � Where needed 
 

�  Please tell us a little about yourself (family life, work status, etc.)____________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

� Please share how you maintain your connection with God and if selected, how will you stay 
spirituallygrounded?__________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

� Please share how you have served and are currently serving in your 
parish(es):__________________________________________________________________________
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

� Please share how you have served and are currently serving in the Diocese____________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

� Please share what are your strengths serving on one of these committees and what are your greatest 
challenges?_________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

� Please share what skills/talents you will bring as a member of the committee:___________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

� Please share your experience level regarding computer & communication skills and social media: __ 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

� Serving on either committee will require a great amount of time, including an overnight retreat in 
mid-July.  What is the best time for you to attend meetings?________________________________ 
 
 

� What else would you like to share with us? ____________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Signature: ________________________________            Date: _____________ 
 

Application may be submitted via email to: scommitteediocny@aol.com or regular mail. 
THANK YOU for your time in filling out this application.  Deadline:  May 8th 
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Soup Box Offerings                                                                                                                                                                     
Once again the message that Jesus left us about feeding his people has been re-enacted in our 
parish.  It isn't loaves and fishes at All Saints, but rather soup and sandwiches.  This year, through 
the efforts of 18 individuals and families, a bit over $1200 was donated for our program.  We may 
be small in number, but we are generous to those in our community who reach out to us every 
Saturday for nourishment.  Some of us also give time on Saturdays to make our lunches happen.  
They are God's hands in the world. 
 
Summer is coming and our helpers from BU go home. If anyone wishes to be involved with our 
church's good work now would be a great time to give it a try. 
 

  Debbie Thorpe, Chair of the Soup & Sandwich Program 

 

 
 

EASTER (5) BRUNCH AT THE RECTORY ON SUNDAY MAY 3rd! 
 
 In a blatant attempt to spread out Easter joy and chocolate throughout the Easter season, all are invited 
to an Easter Brunch at the rectory following the 10 AM service on Sunday, May3rd.  A spring feast of 
“mock soufflé,” asparagus, salad, fruit, breads and dessert will be offered.  Come for food, fellowship 
and fun!  Come play with young Thomas, on his best behavior, as the older and wiser Alphege figures 
out how to get more treats than Thomas. Come!  All are welcome!  Sign-up in the narthex before April 
30th or RSVP to allsaintsjcny@aol.com. 

 

            
 

BOOK CLUB TO MEET MAY 27th   at 5:30PM: Beginning Dark Fire! 
 

After polling current members of the Book Club, it was decided to return meeting on the 4th 
Wednesday of the month at 5:30 PM at the Rectory.   Therefore the next Book Club meeting will be 
Wednesday, May 27th at 5:30 PM at the Rectory.  We will be discussing, the second book in C.J. 
Sansom’s mystery series featuring the lawyer Matthew Shardlake, Dark Fire.  This is a mystery novel 
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that is satisfying to a mystery-buff as well as one interested in the Tudor years during which the 
Church of England was being founded.  Here’s the publisher’s blurb: 

“In 1540, during the reign of Henry VIII, Shardlake is asked to help a young girl accused of 
murder. She refuses to speak in her defense even when threatened with torture. But just when 
the case seems lost, Thomas Cromwell, the king’s feared vicar general, offers Shardlake two 
more weeks to prove his client’s innocence. In exchange, Shardlake must find a lost cache of 
"Dark Fire," a legendary weapon of mass destruction. What ensues is a page-turning adventure, 
filled with period detail and history.” 

 
The Book Club’s reading pace is determined by its members.  So if you like to read and talk about 
what you have read, pick up or download a copy of Dark Fire (e-edition and paperback available for 
$13.99) and come on May 27th and join the group! 

                     

  Life Goes On Lunch on May 27th 
 

Life Goes On holds their monthly luncheons at 12:15PM on the fourth Wednesday of each month.   
The May Luncheon Meeting will take place on Wednesday, May 27 at Remlik’s, 31 Lewis Street, 
Binghamton.  Call Arlene Foley to reserve a place (607-797-2111). 
 
.                                                                                                                   Judy Horton 
 
 

         
 
The Rt. Rev. Gladstone B. (“Skip”) Adams, III will confirm All Saints’ candidate, Benjamin Dillon 
Reynolds and candidates from other churches on Sunday, May 31st at 3 PM at the Southern Tier East 
District’s liturgy at St. Paul’s Church, in Endicott.  St. Paul’s Bell Choir will present the Offertory 
Anthem.  A reception will follow the service.  Please come and support Ben as he reaffirms the 
Baptismal Vows his godparents made for him when he was an infant. 
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Saturday, May 9th 
Serving 11 AM until sold out 

 

 

 
 

 

Full Dinner: $8.00 
 [½ chicken, baked beans, cold slaw and roll] 

Half Chicken: $5.00 
 
Spring is coming and so are All Saints’ Chicken BBQs… 
  
A big THANK YOU to everyone who helps, year after year, on these important fund raisers.  The 
vestry has scheduled our 2 Chicken Barbecues for May 9th and June 20th. Please reserve these dates; 
we need your support to make these BBQs successful.  When you are out shopping, please pick up 
charcoal to help reduce the cost of the BBQ.   
  
If you can’t work as many hours on the BBQ as you would like, this year there is another way you can 
help make this fund raiser more successful.  The cost of the chicken and other food for the 2 BBQs is 
about $2,500,  If you would like to make a donation to help defray the cost and increase our profit, 
please make your check out to All Saints’ and put Chicken BBQ in the memo line. 
  
Watch for the signup sheets, they will be posted soon.  The BBQs are always a good time for 
fellowship and the more help we have the easier it is for everyone.  
  
If anyone has any questions, contact the chairperson of the BBQ:  Linda Barkman for May BBQ and 
Judy or Dave Horton for June BBQ. 
 

Volunteer to help and sell tickets to your friends and neighbors! 
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All I ever wanted to know about how to help at a chicken barbeque. 
 
BBQ Pit Set Up will be May 8 at 5:30 PM 
 
Have you ever thought to yourself I would like to help but I really don't know what I can do?  Well, 
here you go a list of the many different tasks that it takes to make a barbecue happen.  If you think you 
could................................ 

� Place or hang a flyer! i.e. – at club, place of employment another place you volunteer.  
� If you can distribute a flyer, see Linda Barkman or Barbara Freed 
� Stack cinder blocks 
� Bring buckets up from the kitchen 
� Spray buckets out with the garden hose 
� Carry buckets back to the kitchen 
� Wash chickens in water 
� Scoop coleslaw and baked beans and put them into a Styrofoam container 
� Stuff buns into sandwich bags 
� Add buns and plastic silverware to the Styrofoam containers 
� Carry containers to pit crew 
� Sit in a chair and sell tickets 
� Collect the money for the tickets 
� Sell baked goods 
� Collect the money for the baked goods        
� Set up portable shelters 
� Take down portable shelters 
� Open up fold up chairs       
� Close fold up chairs 
� Help pull fold up chairs from the garage 
� Help put the fold up chairs back (usually both are done by loading onto a pickup truck) 

…........................well then come and join us and help make our May 9, 2015 barbecue a success.   
Many hands make it light work.  It doesn't need to be an all day commitment. If you can give an hour 
so someone else can have a half shift that helps.  It really does.  Thank you for your help in advance. 

May barbeque chair: Linda Barkman 

 
 

Notice concerning cost of Fellowship:   
 

For the last 6 to 8 years All Saints has provided a cake to celebrate all Baptisms. Due to the amount 
of Faith Income needed to balance the budget for 2015 the Vestry has decided to ask the families to 
donate the cost of the cake for the fellowship time after the service.  For the time being we will 
continue to provide the coffee, tea, hot cocoa and paper products.  If anyone has any questions or 
concerns about the fellowship, please speak to me or any vestry member. 
Thank You.                                                                                                                   Judy Horton 
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Now at All Saints’ Tai Chi for Adult: are you concerned about falling is your balance a little 

off, then this program is for you… 

  
The Tai Chi for Adults Program is an 8 week program based on Sun-style Tai Chi.  It is the YMCA of 
Broome County’s newest addition to its Falls Prevention program. Sun-style Tai Chi, known for its 
smooth flowing movements, has been found to Increase strength and balance, improve posture and 
help prevent falls.  This program has started at All Saints’ on April 14th, Tuesdays & Thursdays, 
11:00am to 12:00pm through June 2nd.  If interested, to sign up call the Help Desk @ The West 
Family YMCA at (607) 770-9622. 
 

 
During May, the Duty Rosters for June, July, August and September will be prepared.  If you know 
that you will be unable to serve on a given weekend, please contact your scheduler. 
 
 If you would like to learn about or volunteer for any of the Ministry Groups above, please phone the 
scheduling chair(s) above or speak to Mother Day.  
 
Changes in assignments for regular Sunday bulletins should reach the office by Monday mornings.   
  
      
Scheduling Coordinators 
Acolytes & Ushers:   Bob Steber  Phone: 765-6476   Email:  bsteber@aol.com 
Assistants & Lectors:  Gary Zurn  Phone: 754-4528   Email:  GaryZ2353@aol.com 
Counters:   Don Thorpe  Phone: 748-8577  Email:  dthorpe@stny.rr.com   
 
 
                             
 

                                             March 2015 DOLLARS & CENTS 
 

As the May Crossways goes to press, there are only the March 2015 financial statements to include. 
The 2015 budget is another “faith-based” budget: it is not a balanced budget and will rely on faith that 
God will provide what is needed for All Saints’.  It is a bare-bones budget, lower than 2014.  The total 
projected expenses projected are about equal to budgets in 2013 and earlier.  This primarily due to 
having two new hires whose salaries are at a lower level than their predecessors.  Expenses for snow 
removal, utilities, repairs, maintenance, and service contracts continue to rise. 
 



May 2015 Crossways 
Page 11 of 17 

 

However, there is a need for $ 14,647 in “faith income” in 2015.  This primarily is due to having only 
57 pledges for a total of $126,026, as of press time.  There are 7 pledges from 2014 for a total of 
$9,640 that have not been renewed for 2015.  In 2014 there were a total of 63 pledges for a total of 
$134,202.  In 2013 there were 67 pledges for a total of $139.194.  
 
This is not a good trend.  To that end, the Vestry has decided to do the following: 

• Write each person who has not renewed their pledge and follow-up with a call 

• Ask parishioners to underwrite the cost of supplies for the May and June BBQs 

• Apply for grants for the Soup & Sandwiches Saturdays lunch program 

• Apply for grants or underwriting for the JC Fields Booth 
If you have not made your pledge for 2015 please do so as soon as possible and return the card to the 
office.  Additional pledge cards are available at the ushers’ desk.  If you already have pledged, 
consider increasing your pledge or making additional gifts to “Faith Income.”  
 
In 2015 a monthly income of $ 13.956 is needed to pay for the expenses. 
 
 

Income As of 
March 31, 
2015 

 2015 
Budget 

Offering & Pledges $36,459  $136,026  

Fundraising $454  $9,000  

Other Income $3,410  $8,400  

Faith Income $0  $14,047  

Total Income $40,323  $167,473  

Total Expenses* $50,249  $167,473  

Profit (Loss) ($9,926) $0  

 
 
*includes quarterly expenses for pension, insurance as well as above average snow removal plus the expense of 
new tables and chairs for the Great Hall without the grant income for the tables and chairs. 
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 May 30th Abundant Life in Christ: Gifts for Parish Leadership 
 
Saturday, May 30 • Drumlins Country Club, 800 Nottingham Rd., Syracuse • 8:30 am – 3:00 pm  
Vestry Members – Clergy and Lay!  Come celebrate the gifts God has given us for ministry at this 
time and in this place.  Reflect on how you have been putting them to use in your parish and  
be inspired with some new ideas.  

 
Speakers include: Bishop Skip (The Rt. Rev. Gladstone Adams), Diocesan Chancellor Paul J. Curtin, Jr. Esq. 
Clergy and lay parish leaders from around the Diocese. 
 
Topics include:  

• Leading from a sense of abundance and gratitude for God’s gifts: Reflection from Bishop Adams 

•  Hope & Mission: What does it look like as Central New York parishes of various sizes and locations 

act as the “passionate presence of Christ for one another and the world we are called to serve”?   

• God in Vestry meetings: What makes it a CHURCH meeting, not a church MEETING? 

• Technology as a gift for parish ministry.  

• How and when to use the “gifts” of church and state government: The answers to questions faced by 

most Vestries can be found in these places…  

As of 
March 
31, 
2015 

Total 
March 
2015 

Cash and Cash Equivalents 

  Petty Cash $400 

All Saints' Checking $984 

Total Cash and Cash 
Equivalents $1,384 

Savings Accounts 

Undesignated Savings 
Soup & Sandwiches 
Savings $3,049  

Designated Funds $13,445  

Rebuilding All Saints'* $2,342  

Total Savings $18,836  

Total Cash & Savings   $20,220  

UIF Investment Funds* $27,463 

Total Cash, Savings, Investments $47,683  
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• Tour of the Vestry Toolbox: an introduction to many of the excellent (and often free!) resources 

available for church leaders.  

 

Register on-line at www.cnyepiscopal.org 

Or, register by mail (registration closes on May 18th): please complete the information below and mail 

with a check in the amount of $25 to: Diocese of Central New York, 1020 7th North St., Suite 200, 

Liverpool, NY 13088  
Name: _________________________________ Address or Email: 

_________________________________________  

Phone: _________________ Parish: _______________________ Food allergies: 

______________________________  

Choice of afternoon workshop (please choose one):  

Tour of the Vestry Toolbox______ God in Meetings______ Technology as a Gift for Parish 

Ministry______ 

  

Questions regarding this event? Contact Kathy Dengler at: kdengler@cnyepiscopal.org or 315/474-
6596.  

 

 

Flower Fund and Sanctuary Candle Forms  
for July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016  

 
 

Flower Fund and Sanctuary Candle Forms for July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016 are found on the 
website or in the narthex at church.  The next Crossways will be a combined issue for June and July.   
 
Additional Memorials for June 2015  [the final month of the fund year that started July 2014] and new 
Memorials  for the start of the new fund year -- July 2015  must be received in the office no later 

than, Wednesday, May 13h to be included in the June/July issue.   
 
Memorials for the August issue must be received by the office no later than Sunday, July 13th to be 
published in the August issue.   Your cooperation is appreciated! 
 
Reminder!  Our Flower and Calendar Fund forms begin on July 1st and run through June 30th 
of the following year 

Mother's Day is Sunday, May 10th                                          
 
Give thanks for all women who have been an influence and blessing in your life! 
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Prayer List beginning May 2015   

             
Policy reminder: Submitted names are placed on the short term list for four weeks and then moved to 
long term by request of the person submitting the name, or by need known by the Rector.  
 
Short term list: 
The Thompson and Heden Families; The Coyne and Rea Families; Patricia Holloway, Tom Johnson, 
Terry Snyder, Elizabeth Holt, Christine Bolt, Nell & John Vink, Sadie Cusak, Steve Mahon, Don 
Nauerz, Charlotte Fargo, Cindy Cole, Sara-Jo Sites, Nancy Kiley, Tony Szwalla, Lee Grabowski, 
Theresa Lateer, Sarah Harrison-Pautard and Louise Rogers. 
 
Long Term List:   Bob Gillmer; Ken Barkman; Kayleigh Mahon; Nan Grabowski; Ralph Holloway; 
Connie Whalen; Dick Kimble; Clark Byarley; Eli Pierce; Sue Mahon; Nanette McIntosh.

 

      Celebrations in May                    

Birthdays Birthdays Birthdays Birthdays                     

01   Vivian McDonough 
03   William Lawson 
04   Darlene Byarley  
08 Lisa Hrehor 
 David Pierce 
13 Margaret Vollrath 
15 Sally Cole 
16 Lonna Pierce 
 William Trowbridge 
17 Lee Grabowski 
19 Ceil Cwikla 
       Addison Grabowski 

 
23 Adrianna Finta  
 Christopher Lake 
25 Stacy Davie 
 Conner Hrebin 
27 Tucker Hollenbeck 
30   Isabella LaMaine 

 

Anniversaries 
10  Larry and Ida Taft  
25  Allan and Marcia Sholtes 
30  Rob and Christy Finta
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Sanctuary Candle         
 
May 3 — given by Richard & Roberta Steflik in thanksgiving for the wedding anniversary of their children, 
Matthew & Teresa Steflik.  
 
May 10— given by Richard & Roberta Steflik in loving memory of their son, Thomas F. Steflik and given by 
Marilyn Doersam in thanksgiving for the birthday of Sally Cole  
 
May 17 — given by Barbara Freed in memory of her sister-in-law, Carolyn Drake 

  
May 24 — given by Richard & Roberta Steflik in loving memory of the Rev. Donald R. J. Read  
and Phyllis Read; is given by Allen Motsko in memory of all military veterans 
 
May 31 — given by Marilyn Doersam in loving memory of her niece Patty Bennett 
 

Altar Flowers     
 
May 3 – None 
 
May 10 – given by The Rev. Christine J. Day in memory of her husband, Brian Israel; and given by Linda 
Barkman in memory of Doris Estelle and Iva Chamberlain. 
 
May 17 –None 
 
May 24 –given by Don & Debbie Thorpe in memory of Don’s father, Albert Thorpe, and in thanksgiving for 
the wedding anniversary of their children, Stephanie & Ben Holbus;  given by Patricia and Ralph Holloway in 
memory of Margaret Spies and Earl Sloan 
 
May 31 –given by Linda Barkman in memory of father-in-law, Bill Barkman   
 

From The Parish Record: 
Judith R. Gumaer, Burial Rite March 30, 2015 
The Rev. Howard D. Thompson, Burial Rite April 9, 2015 
David E. Durr, Burial Rite April 18, 2015 
 
 
 

The Deadline for the June/July issue of Crossways is May 20th 
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                May 2015                

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

     1  2  
      12:00 Noon Soup 

&  

 Sandwich Lunch 

5:00pm HE 

3 Easter 5 4  5  + 6  7 8 9  
9:00am Via 
Media(Confirmati
on) 

10:00 am  HE + 
Baptism 

11:30 am Easter 
Brunch at the 
Rectory 

5:00-9:00 pm 
Scout mtg. 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

 10:00am HE 

5:00-7:00pm Girl 
Scout Mtg.  
 6:30pm Jr. League  
 Bd. Mtg. 
 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

5:30 pm Pit Set 
up 

11:00 am – 
Chicken BBQ 
12:00 Noon Soup 
&  
 Sandwich Lunch 

 5:00pm HE 

10 Easter 6 

+ 

11 + 12 + 13  
10:00am HE 

14 + 15 16 

9:00am Via 
Media(Confirmation) 

10:00 am HE 

2:30 pm Bridgewater 
HE 

4:00 Wardens/Rector 
 

5:00-9:00 pm 
Scout mtg. 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

5:00-7:00pm G.S.  
Mtg. 

6:30 pm  Vestry 
 
6:30 pm Jr. League  
 Bd. Mtg. 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

2:00 Riverside 
Cemetery, 
Apalachin 

 12:00 Noon Soup 
&  
 Sandwich Lunch 

 5:00pm HE 

17 Easter 7 

+ 

18 19  + 20 

10:00am HE  
21 + 22 23 

9:00am Via 
Media(Confirmation) 

9:45 am Middle 
School CE 

10:00 am  HE 

  3:00 pm Vestal #2  
HE 

 

5:00-9:00 pm 
Scout mtg. 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

5:00-7:00pm G.S. 
Mtg. 

 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi 

 12:00 Noon Soup 
&  
 Sandwich Lunch 

 5:00pm HE 

24 + 
Pentecost  

25 CHOW 

Closed 
26  27 + 

 10:00am HE 
28 29 30 

  9:00am Via 
Media(Confirmation) 

10:00 am HE 

2:30 pm 
Susquehanna Nursing 
Home  HE 

 11:00 am – 
Noon Tai 
Chi 

12:30 LGO – 
Remlik’s, 
Binghamton 

5:00-7:00pm G.S. 
Mtg 
5:30 pm Book Club 

11:00 am – 
Noon Tai Chi  

 12:00 Noon 5th 
Team Saturday 
Soup &  
 Sandwich Lunch 

 5:00pm HE 

31 Trinity 

Sunday+ 

10:00 am HE 

3:00 pm District 
Confirmation @ 
St. Paul’s 

6:30 pm JC  
Baseball & 
Softball  Mtg 

.      
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All Saints==== Episcopal Church 
475 Main Street, Johnson City, New York 13790-1999 
A Parish in the Diocese of Central New York     

The Rev. Christine J. Day, Rector……………………………………………………………… Home: 797-9203 
The Rev. Dcn. Dorothy Pierce, District Deacon                                                                           Office: 797-3354 

                 The Very Rev. Richard Schaal, District Dean 
 
 

Staff                                       Wardens 
Cristina Dinella, Organist/Choirmaster             Lee Grabowski,   .................................................................. Home 862-3828 
Cynthia Macarak, Church School Director       Bob Steber  ............................................................................ Home 765-6476 
Linda Barkman, Administrative Assistant 
Gene Stanton, Sexton 
 
Email :   AllSaintsJCNY@aol.com     Website: www.AllSaintsJCNY.org 

 
Service and Education Schedule for April 2015  
Saturdays:      5:00 p.m. Holy Eucharist        
Sundays:   10:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist        
                               Toddlers/pre-K – 6th grade Sunday School: every Sunday 

Christian Education for School aged 12 years and above:  Third Sunday of the month  
Wednesdays:  10:00 a.m.   Holy Eucharist  

         
 
  
 

 
 

              
  

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


